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WELCOME TO WOA! 
I hope that you are looking forward to joining us as much as we are looking forward to having you in Year 7.

This is a big challenge for you!

· Making new friends

· Meeting new teachers

· Doing new and exciting subjects

· Joining new clubs and groups

We understand that some days when you think about the Academy you will be excited and on other days the thought of leaving Primary School will be “worrying” and you will feel anxious.

Try not to worry – remember we are here to help you settle in.

Read this booklet carefully before you join us.  It provides you with a lot of useful information.

YOUR TUTOR GROUP

You will be put into a group of about 30 students from different Primary schools, but all starting with us in year 7.  This will be your tutor group.

Your Tutor is the person who sees you every day.  They are an important person.  It is important to make a good relationship with your Tutor.  (Your tutor is the person your parents will contact if they are worried about you).  You will see them for about 30 minutes each day.
They:

· Mark the register and collect absence notes
· Find out how well you are working
· Help you sort out problems
Each year group is also looked after by a school team. 

Your Head of Year and Pastoral Manager:  will check up on:

· Punctuality; Attendance
· Behaviour
· Progress
You may need to see him/her if you are in trouble – try hard only to see them to receive a reward!
Your College:  you will also be put into 1 of 3 colleges in school to take part in competitions. They are: Believe, Achieve and Succeed. 





Your Transition Co-ordinator is Mrs McLean and she will be available in school to help you continue the smooth move you have already started from Primary to Secondary school.

Pastoral Manager they help students with a range of problems.  They work closely with your Tutors and they make sure you are behaving and working hard in school and settling into life at the Academy.
SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL/MEDICAL NEEDS

If you received extra help with your lessons in primary school, this is likely to continue and the person at WOA who will help you is:

Ms Locke – Special Educational Needs & Disability Co-ordinator

A team of Learning Support Assistants are also available who support in class.

ACADEMY DAY

	
	From
	To

	SMART START
	8.45am
	9.15am

	Lesson 1
	9.15am
	10.15am

	Lesson 2
	10.15am
	11.15am

	BREAK
	11.15am
	11.35am

	Lesson 3
	11.35am
	12.35pm

	Lesson 4
	12.35pm
	1.25pm

	LUNCH
	1.25pm
	2.15pm

	Lesson 5
	2.15pm
	3.15pm 


Smart Start is your daily tutor time where you will receive your Personal, Social, Health and Moral Education, additional work for literacy and numeracy, as well as advice and guidance on things such as careers and E-safety.
BREAKFAST CLUB

The canteen is open for breakfast and study support from 8.15am till 8.40am each morning. Toast is also available from the Safeguarding Hub and Harrison. 
BREAK TIME

The canteen is open at break time for you to buy hot snacks and drinks.

LUNCH TIME ARRANGEMENTS

All students are required to stay on the Academy premises during the lunch break.
Food can be purchased from the canteen and snack shack, or you can bring a packed lunch.

If you qualify for a free school meal you will have money allocated to your school account each day, after break. Your parent/guardian can add money to your account from home.
WHAT WE EXPECT

We expect you to be on time for the Academy each day and also on time for your lessons.

We expect that you will attend the Academy every day unless you are really ill.

Please bring a note from home to explain to your tutor every absence. 

Lateness will be recorded and the Academy will place you in detention each time you are late for school. 
Rewards will be given for attendance and punctuality. Try to earn these.
#Believe Points

Outstanding effort. 

Positive contribution to lesson.  

Supporting peers.

Head of Faculty Award.

#Achieve points

Outstanding Classwork. 

Outstanding Homework.  

Attempting Difficult/Challenging task. 

Working Beyond Target.

Leading Learning. 

#Succeed points

Extra-Curricular. 

Community Contribution.  

Supporting Whole School Events. 

Session 6/Saturday School.   

UNIFORM

Your parents will have a list of the Academy uniform requirements and details of the Sports Kit you will need for WOA.
RULES REGARDING APPEARANCE

· Trainers are NOT to be worn in the Academy other than during P.E. or Performing Arts lessons.
· The ONLY jewellery allowed is one pair of sleepers or studs and a watch. These must be removed for P.E. and Dance lessons. 

· Extreme hair colours or nail polish are NOT allowed 
· Fashion items such as belts, scarves, caps brightly coloured hair accessories and sun glasses are NOT to be brought into the academy.

· You are NOT allowed to wear outdoor coats inside classrooms.
· Headphones should not be brought into the Academy.
MOBILE PHONES
Misuse of phones will lead to them being confiscated. Mobile phones, MP3 players or any similar devices cannot be used in any part of the Academy site. Students bringing phones to the Academy must turn them off at the Academy gates and keep them out of sight.

Students seen with any such devices or headphones will have them confiscated until the end of the day.

The school cannot accept responsibility for mobile phones or valuable items brought into the academy.  If a student is seen with a phone, it will be confiscated and can be collected from the school office at 3.15pm
FIZZY/ENERGY DRINKS

· These are not allowed to be brought to the Academy.

DO NOT BRING

IPods
· Weapons of any description
· Laser pens

· Computer games

· Unnecessary money
· Chewing gum or sweets
· Matches/lighters


EQUIPMENT

You must be responsible for having all the correct items of equipment for your lessons each day.  Try to be organised and grown up about this.  Don’t wait for an adult to remind you.

EVERYDAY you will need to bring to the Academy:

· A School bag

· Pencil case

· 2 writing pens (blue or black)

· 2 responding to marking pens (green)

· 2 pencils

· Rubber

· Ruler (at least 15cms long) 

On SOME DAYS you will need SPECIALIST equipment:

· Trainers for PE or Performing Arts
· PE Kit

All this is so that you are prepared properly for your lessons.

You will need a bag to carry this equipment and your books to and from home.

LEARNING ROUTINES
All students follow learning routines both inside and outside of the classroom. There are 5 basic classroom routines that you will learn and follow in all lessons. They are:
Ready to Learn

DNA

STAR

Responding to questions

Ready to Leave
ADVICE

Get into the habit of keeping your timetable handy so that you can check your lessons for the next day and then when you pack your bag you will not forget the things you need for the following day.

BULLYING CONCERNS

One of the things that may worry you is the stories you may hear about older students bullying younger ones.  As a rule this does not happen.

We cannot say that there is no bullying at WOA but we take it seriously and we put a stop to it.  We see it as the responsibility of ALL staff and ALL students to prevent bullying.  Sometimes bullying can include:

· Name calling

· Insulting your family

· Racist or sexist remarks

· Demanding money or belongings

· Others deliberately not speaking to you

· Physical assault

· Unpleasant text messaging or web sites

Any of these are BULLYING AND ARE UNACCEPTABLE.

WOA is a fully cohesive community.  We expect everyone to be treated equally and with respect and we ask everyone to report any incidents of racial abuse immediately

YOU MUST REPORT ANY BULLYING YOU SEE – HELP US TO HELP YOU – TELL US!
ACTION TO TAKE

I. See your Tutor or Pastoral Manager who will take a statement from you.
II. Find a Steward and talk to them about your worries and concerns
III. Report any further incidents immediately

WHAT WE EXPECT OF YOU

In Your Lessons:

· Be on time.

· Enter the classroom sensibly.

· No chewing gum.

· Have all your equipment with you.

· Settle quickly and listen to the teacher.

· Work quietly and allow other students to learn.

· Follow Instructions
Around The Academy:

· Follow Academy instructions about how to move around the site safely
· Do not run.

· Put your litter in the bin.

· Stay out of areas that are “NOT ALLOWED” at break/lunchtime.

· Eat your lunch in the dining area provided

· Take off your outdoor coat

· Do not wear headphones or caps

When travelling to and from the Academy, or when out in a group, the Academy’s reputation depends on the way you behave.  Be a good ambassador for WOA.

OTHER RULES AND EXPECTATIONS

HOMEWORK

· When homework is set, we expect you to hand your homework in on time
· See your subject teacher if you are stuck with homework BEFORE it is due in

· Homework given in the academy is very important and may take the form of online tasks, projects or revision.
SANCTIONS

Breaking rules will lead to detentions.

· All teachers can detain you on any night of the week for 20 minutes without notifying your parents.

· If you are in more serious trouble and are to be detained for longer, a letter will be sent to your parents, notifying date, length of punishment and reason.  

If your behaviour is unacceptable and you continue to disregard the Academy’s code of behaviour you could have:
· Central Detention for 20 minutes at lunchtime.

· Faculty detention of 30 minutes

· Senior Leadership detention on every day until 4pm.

· A period of time in the Reflection Room.

· External Isolation.

· Alternative provision.

· Fixed term exclusion.

· Permanent exclusion

WHAT TO DO IF………

…YOU ARE ABSENT

Your parents should ring in every day that you are absent.  When you return to the Academy bring a note from home to explain your absence. It should have your name and a date on it and be signed by your parent. It should be addressed to your Tutor
…YOU FEEL ILL AT THE ACADEMY
Tell a teacher and go to your Pastoral Manager with their permission.

…YOU HAVE A DOCTOR’S OR DENTIST’S APPOINTMENT IN THE ACADEMY TIME

Bring your appointment card and a note from home and show them to the attendance office at least one day before your appointment. Then make sure it is signed and sign out at reception.

…YOU LOSE SOMETHING

Retrace your steps, check your form room and teaching rooms first, then go to the Lower School Office and ask if it has been handed in.

…YOU NEED TO GO TO THE TOILET
Try to ensure you go to the toilet at break and lunch time. If you need the toilet during lesson time you must have permission and a note from the teacher. Special consideration will always be given to students with medical concerns and a toilet pass will be issued in these cases.

Attendance - #AttendtoAchieve
Always aim to attend for 100% of the time.  If you feel unwell in the morning, then show your commitment to your learning by coming into school where we can offer support from your Pastoral Manager, Head of Year and our Medical Officer if needed because most of the time you will start to feel better and then you won’t miss out on lessons.

Miss Cooper is our Senior Lead for Attendance and along with her team, Miss Howen and Ms Moulton, our Home Liaison Officer, she will monitor your attendance and when there are concerns then a call will be made to your parents and carers.  Letters may also be sent and sometimes home visits are made by the team to ensure we are offering all the support we can to ensure you attend regularly.

We like to celebrate excellent attendance and so each week Ms Moore does a live broadcast to all students to reveal our Wheel of Wonder winners.  Prizes can include Amazon vouchers, Just Eat vouchers, Amazon echo products or shopping vouchers.  To be in with a chance to win, you need to attend the academy EVERY DAY AND ON TIME.  Following the Wheel of Wonder, the weekly winner of most improved year group attendance is announced if your year group is lucky enough to win you will be invited to collect a treat from Ms Moore.  These treats can include doughnuts or ice lollies.

Alongside our weekly recognition of excellent attendance, we also reward students for half termly attendance where Bronze, Silver and Gold Standard award letters are sent home to your parents and carers and novelty gifts are given out to you at the prize shack by Ms Moore and Mr Wagstaff for excellent attendance, punctuality and behaviour.
You have to be in it to win it!

100%                       Gold Standard Attendance Award

97% > 99.9%          Silver Standard Attendance Award

95% > 96.9%          Bronze Standard Attendance Award
92% > 94.9%        Attendance Team or Pastoral Manger will contact your parents and we may ask to meet with them to discuss your attendance.
90% > 91.9%           If your attendance poor then school will contact the Schools Attendance Support Service who may visit your parents and carers                 
less than 90%         If your attendance is less that 90% you are known as Persistently Absent– This means your parents may receive fines from Schools Attendance Support Service.
SOME HELPFUL HINTS FROM LAST YEAR’S YEAR 7
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Student Information Booklet





If you get lost ask a teacher or a Steward or anyone, they will help you.








Don’t leave your homework until the last minute.





If you have a problem, don’t be afraid to speak to the teachers or Pastoral Staff





Don’t worry all you have to do is try your best.








Make sure you pack your bag the night before so that you do not forget anything








Don’t worry you will make lots of new friends





Don’t be afraid to try something new. You might like it





Look after each other and you will be fine.








If you get bullied don’t hide away. Tell someone
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